Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for March 18, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

March 18, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The March 18, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair
Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Richard Gokey

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS- Opening day for Douglassville Baseball will be April 18 at 11 AM. 

Representative Kessler will hold a town meeting at the Municipal Building on March 26 at 7PM. 

There will be a Crimewatch meeting March 19 at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church to meet the new Chief and a presentation on home security. 
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
MINUTES  

Tabled

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Gokey, seconded by Mr. Yanos, to approve the following disbursements:

Disbursements:
$  103,244.28 General Fund



$    25,899.52 Sewer Fund

$         183.50 Traffic Impact Fund

$         210.00 EDU Fund

$      2,082.79 Liquid Fuels 

$  131,620.09 Total  

      
Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Yanos stated he would like the staff to do as much work as possible instead of the consultants during the economic slow down. Mr. Weller asked if the engineering work for the Geiger Bridge was finished. The Manager will provide an update. 

The Treasurer’s report and the Tax Collector’s report for February were presented to the Board as well as an update on the Maplewood Drive assessments. 
FIRE COMPANIES REPORT 
Monarch Fire Company stated that they would like to be informed about the status of the Monocacy Creek Bridge replacement. The Manager stated that Chief Brian Gabel was put on the contact list for PennDOT. 

Amity Fire Company reported that they received a FEMA grant of $240,000. They are also planning a carnival for the first week of June. The equipment lease has been finalized. 
PLANNING COMMISSION

Waivers for Witek Development Plan  This plan requires a conditional use. The hearing will be held on April 1, 2009. Mr. Gokey recommended to wait on approval of the waivers until after the hearing. The Board agreed.  
Fire Company Expansion Waiver  Mr. Weller excused himself from the Board for this discussion. The fire company is expanding their social quarters and a truck bay. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the  waiver for the land development review and process in house.  Motion passed 4-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Monocacy Creek Interceptor Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to authorize the Solicitor to prepare the paperwork for condemnation of right of way easements to be acted upon at the next meeting and to authorize the staff to advertise for bids subject to clarification by Commonwealth Financing about wage rates. Motion passed 4-0. The Manager pointed out that if any parties sign the easement agreement in the interim, the condemnation would not be filed. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

none
ENGINEER’S REPORT 

Rosecliff Pointe – Mr. Weber reported that the project was complete and could be closed out. He stated that there were no sidewalk issues in phase 4. 
Escrow Release, Faust Subdivision Phase 4 - $12, 660.00 Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the release per LTL’s letter. Motion passed 4-0. 

I & G Extension  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the extension until 6/30/09. Motion passed 4-0. 

NEW BUSINESS

Pension Committee Action    Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to affirm the action of the Pension Committee to have the equity fund maintained as the Township’s own portfolio as recommended by the committee. Motion passed 4-0. 
Newsletter    Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to send out the newsletter for this Spring. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos suggested putting an insert in the News of Southern Berks depending on the cost. 
Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Scherer  The applicant is requesting a change of use to operated a salon/spa in a non conforming use at 1056 Old Swede Rd. The former use was in an accessory structure on the property. This applicant wants to use the primary structure for the salon. Mr. Yanos was concerned that this type of use could be scattered through out the Township. Mr. Boland did not think that would happen. Mr. Weber stated that commercial uses are not permitted in the MDR. The Board questioned how much property would remain with the house when the subdivision was finalized. Mr. Gokey stated that there were too many unknowns. He moved to not recommend the change of use. Upon more discussion, it was discovered that the property had been vacant for at least two years. Mr. Weber pointed out that the application should be for a variance not a change of use. It was decided that Mr. Boland would contact the Zoning Board Solicitor and ask him to look at this application more closely before the hearing is advertised. The Manager stated he felt the application should have been rejected. 
Fuel Bid Cooperation  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr.Gokey to participate in the coop. Motion passed 4-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  provided an update on the Tollgate project. 
The Manager requested direction regarding the hiring of summer help for the parks department. The Board asked if the department could function without hiring additional help. Mr. Lyon stated he felt they could manage. the budget concerns make this summer an opportune moment to try it. 
Mrs. McGrath stated that she, the Manager, both fire companies, EMS and the County Emergency personnel met regarding the breakdown in communications during the snow storm in January. The County acknowledged that they did not follow the run cards. The run cards will be reviewed by Mrs. McGrath, Derrick Nestor and the Manager.  
Robin Wade and the Manager performed a road inspection. Cost estimates are being prepared by a paving company and will be forwarded for review. Mr. Gokey stated that the Yellow House streets need crack sealing in addition to shoulder work. 

Mr. Lyon reported that the EDAC would like to change the quorum from three (3) members to four (4). They like to work in small groups and changing the quorum would facilitate that. 

Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to direct the Solicitor to make the changes in the bylaws. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to accept the settlement of the Purcell sewer account as two years arrearages were paid. 

Mr. Lyon reported that PA American Water had never billed the Township for water at the Pavilion in Amity Community Park. An invoice is forthcoming.
The signal at 422 and North Monocacy Creek road has a fault in the underground cable. Telco proposed to bore through the existing cable and replace with a new line at a cost of $6000. Mr. Weber suggested running a temporary cable on top of the ground to determine if that is indeed the problem. The Board agreed. 

Chief of Police  

Chief Shuebrook reported that the Domino’s had been robbed. In his experience businesses with one attendant at night are more likely to be robbed. The aggressive driving campaign went well. There will be another wave in April. The Chief asked to purchase a laser speed control device for $3995. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the purchase and training. Motion passed 4-0. The Chief reported that Corporal Oesterling had closed several cases. A drug arrest recently could result in a forfeiture of a vehicle. The department is going on a 12 hour schedule that will help reduce overtime costs. The Chief reported that COPS grants have become available. If approved, the grant will be 100 % funding for an entry level officer plus benefits for three years for an unbudgeted position. It was the consensus of the Board to apply for two positions. 
Chief Shuebrook reported that he was working on a departmental policy and his goal was to work towards accreditation. The Chief reported that he was looking into purchasing firearms with forfeiture monies. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the purchase if the money was available. Motion passed 4-0. 

Supervisors

Mr. Yanos stated he would like to see the Road Department be more productive. 
Mrs. McGrath stated she, Mr. Weller and the Manager had attended a meeting with School District personnel to discuss the High School athletic fields. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

Kim Finkbiner, of the Library Board, reported that one additional board member from Amity was needed. The library is engaging in fund raising activities to remain financially sound. Circulation is up, and the library just hired a children’s librarian. 
Dennis Eidell of 117 Maplewood Drive asked the Board when the Township was going to repair his curb. After a long discussion, Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to have the road crew clean and fill the chip at the expansion joint with tar upon the recommendation of the homeowner. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos wanted assurance that there would be no further complaints or violence. 

Terry Jones, of Worman Drive, asked about the grant for the Monocacy Creek Interceptor and pointed out that the macadam at Maplewood and Postal Road was cracking. The Manager stated it was probably from heavy trucks. 
ADJOURNMENT AND EXECUTIVE SESSION
The meeting was adjourned to executive session at 10:03PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

